
St Paul Malmesbury Without Parish Council 
Report #05.2


LHFIG meeting – 23rd April 2024


1.	 Purpose of the report


1.1	 To invite the council to note the current status of the council’s outstanding 
Community Issues.


2.	 Budget 


2.1	 The present budget as of 1st April 2024 is £85,516 with £48,520 committed to 
approved projects, including anticipated contributions from those councils with 
approved projects. £36,996 remains unallocated to fund new projects in 2024 
however Wiltshire Highways has manpower issues in respect of servicing 
additional projects. 


2.2	 Summary


Cllr Roger Budgen

25/04/24

Community 
Issue

Description Status

7-23-12 

Priority 1

Request for no waiting restrictions at 
the far end of SBLR to prevent 
inconsiderate parking preventing 
householder vehicle access

TRO consultation process commenced by 
Wiltshire Highways. Consultation document 
in preparation, publication expected shortly.

7-23-19 Concerns about speeding vehicles 
from the Priory roundabout along the 
B4042 to Cowbridge

Atkins will be asked to give priority to the 
Speed Limit Review along this stretch of 
the B4042. Report available - conclusion 
that the existing speed restrictions are 
appropriate, identified hazards at junctions 
should be mitigated by infrastructure 
changes/SID installation. Item closed.

7-23-20 Concerns about speeding vehicles 
from the Priory roundabout along the 
A429 within the 30mph restriction

A traffic survey has been requested along 
this stretch of road as a precursor to the 
installation of a SID at the northern part of 
Burton Hill in the vicinity of the PCC. Speed 
data report awaited.

7-24-02 Highway hazards at Common Rd/A429 
junction.

WH will not install a mirror opposite the 
junction as it is not policy. The LHFIG 
suggest a small improvement could be 
achieved if the hedge on the southern side 
of the junction is trimmed back; parish 
council to action with the landowner. Item 
closed.

7-24-03 

Priority 1

Improve the visibility to motorists of the 
z e b r a c r o s s i n g b y t h e P r i o r y 
roundabout in Burton Hill

WH not in favour of installing illuminated 
posts like those in Tetbury, however LHFIG 
agreed to incremental ly implement 
improvements ranging from cleaning the 
posts, replacement high intensity globes 
and finally illuminated posts. The parish 
council asked to agree a contribution of up 
to £3K to cover estimated full project costs. 
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